

PMCT Accreditation Newsletter

July 2023

Announcing the new PMCT website

In March 2023 the PMCT migrated to a new website which provides information relating to our hospitals, our junior doctors, accreditation, and more recently courses that are available (such as ALS). It also shows all the accredited terms at all the locations in Tasmania in 2023.

Please visit our website here

New National Framework for Prevocational Medical Training

The Australian Medical Council (AMC) has been reviewing the National Framework and information re this is here. The Framework will be implemented in 2024 in Tasmania for PGY1 (Interns) and in 2025 it shall move to also include PGY2+. The Term Descriptions are all being reviewed in Tasmania and by 1 January 2024 the new Term Descriptions and Framework will be ready for PGY1s. All information re the new terms will be on the PMCT website for everyone to be able to see.

This Framework is not applicable to International Medical Graduates (IMGs) but PMCT will ensure that information re accredited terms and resources for IMGs will be available on the new PMCT website.

In Tasmania, PMCT is in the process of working with our key stakeholder groups to develop and finalise the implementation plan so that it is a smooth transition.

Here is the <u>Guide to the National Framework for Prevocational (PGY1 and PGY2) medical training</u> Here is the link to a short <u>flyer</u> in relation to the changes which will occur in 2024 and beyond.

Information from Medical Board of Australia re Covid -19 and intern requirements for 2023

The Medical Board of Australia changes requirements for interns directly affected by COVID-19 in 2023 and confirms a return to business as usual from 2024. Information re this can be found here

How can I find out more about accreditation?

Visit the PMCT website www.pmct.org.au, or Contact Kaye Veal, Manager Accreditation PMCT Email: accreditation@pmct.org.au